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SRRT RESOLUTIONS ADOPTED AT THE ANNUAL 
CONFERENCE

On Loyalty Oaths:

WHEREAS a democracy must preserve freedom of 
thought and expression if it is to survive; 
and

WHEREAS librarians have a special 
responsibility to provide information on all 
sides of controversial issues, but cannot do 
so if intellectual conformity becomes a 
factor affecting their employment or tenure; 
and

WHEREAS loyalty tests can easily lead to the 
violation of the constitutional rights of 
library employees by allowing inquiries into 
their personal affiliations and beliefs; and

WHEREAS requiring library employees to sign 
loyalty oaths contributes to an atmosphere 
of suspicion and fear and places constraints 
on intellectual freedom by implying that it 
is hazardous for library employees to hold 
or express views other than those condoned 
by the employer; and

WHEREAS loyalty tests and oaths are 
requirements for librarians in many library 
systems, thus effectively compelling many 
potential employees to sign meaningless and 
ineffective affirmations of allegiance in 
order to gain employment;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that we the Social 
Responsibilities Round Table of the American 
Library Association, strongly protest 
conditions of employment predicated on 
inquiries into library employees' thoughts, 
reading matter, associates, or membership in 
organizations. We also strongly protest 
compulsory affirmations of allegiance as a 
condition of employment in libraries. We 
call on libraries not to impose loyalty 
tests or oaths as conditions of employment.

(NB: Adopted by ALA Membership; ALA Council 
substituted an alternative resolution from 
the Intellectual Freedom Committee.)

On Wilson Library Bulletin:

WHEREAS Will Manley was last week summarily 
dismissed as a Wilson Library Bulletin

contributor because his June 1992 column, 
which included a "Librarians and Sex" 
questionnaire, displeased the H.W. Wilson 
Company President; and

WHEREAS the H.W. Wilson Company President 
has ordered that all remaining copies of the 
June 1992 issue be discarded; and



the hope that these countries would stop 
these practices in response to international 
concern; and

WHEREAS ALA reaffirmed its commitment to 
Article 19 in 1991 by quoting it in Policy 
#57.4: "Everyone has the right to freedom 
of opinion and expression; this right 
includes freedom to hold opinions without 
interference and to seek, receive and impart 
information and ideas through any media 
regardless of frontiers;" and

WHEREAS the Article 19 International Center 
on Censorship's 1991 World Report on 
Information, Freedom and Censorship (co­
published by ALA) documents the following 



THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Social 
Responsibilities Round Table of the American 
Library Association endorse H.R.1300 and 
S.2320, the Universal Health Care Act; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that copies of this 
resolution be sent to Rep. Russo, Sen. 
Wellstone, and the library press.

(NB: Passed by ALA membership and Council.)

On the Seville Statement:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Social 
Responsibilities Round Table of the American 
Library Association add its name to the list 
of endorsing organizations and encourage ALA 
to do likewise.

On Omar al-Safi:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Social 
Responsibilities Round Table of the American 
Library Association protest the deportation 
of Omar al-Safi from his homeland. Al-Safi, 
a librarian at Bir Zeit University in the 
Israeli-occupied West Bank, is being 
subjected to an "administrative 



TASK FORCE REPORTS

Alternatives in Print

The "Food for Thought Buffet," held Friday 
evening in San Francisco was attended by 
about 400 people. This informal gathering 
and exhibit by alternative and small press 
publishers gave librarians an opportunity to 
meet and chat with the almost fifty 
publishers who attended. Jackie Eubanks, 
Dan Hodge, Nancy Gruber and other AXP 
members made the event work, and AIP is 
considering making this an annual event.

Civil Rights

Work continues on the "Civil Rights Action 
Kit for Librarians," a major project of the 
Task Force in the recent past. It is hoped 
that the kit will be completed before 



the newsletter, and will be appointed editor 



Refugees, Migrants, and the Homeless

At a start up meeting in San Francisco, 
plans were made to begin to network with 
other ALA groups and to plan events and 
meetings for upcoming meetings in New 
Orleans and Miami. The Co-Chairs, Julie 
Hersberger and Sherrill Weaver-Wozniak, 
prepared testimony which was presented at an 
open hearing before the Task Force on 
Preparation of Guidelines Regarding Patron 
Behavior and Library Usage. Their testimony 
particularly commented on the language used 
which links homelessness with problem patron 
behavior, asking that that language be 
deleted.

* * * * * * *

ALA GOES ON RECORD AGAINST ISRAELI 
CENSORSHIP

After a two and a half year struggle, the 
efforts of SRRT's International Human Rights 
Task Force (IHRTF) have finally succeeded in 
putting ALA officially on record against 
Israeli censorship and human rights 
violations in the Occupied Territories and 
in Israel itself. ALA membership and ALA 
Council each passed two resolutions by large 
majorities, one on the deportation of Omar 
Al-Safi, and the main resolution, a protest 
against Israel's stringent censorship 
policies (the text of both resolutions 
appears elsewhere in this newsletter).

Regular readers of this newsletter have some 
familiarity with events which led up to the 
San Francisco meeting. A report summarizing 
these events appeared in the March 1992 SRRT 
Newsletter, as did the text of the draft 
resolution passed by Action Council at 
Midwinter 1992. Considerable pressure had 
been applied by those inside and outside 
ALA, both on the IHRTF, the originator of 
the resolution, and personally on its Chair, 
particularly during and after last year's 
ALA Annual Conference in Atlanta.

After receiving endorsement in spirit of the 
revised resolution at Midwinter, intensive 
negotiations within the IHRTF finally 
produced a resolution for San Francisco 
which was believed could win broad support, 
while retaining mention of the twenty-five 
year occupation. There also seemed to be a 
growing groundswell of support for such a

resolution in reaction to the ALA 
leadership's efforts the previous year to 
avoid criticizing Israel. Action Council 
easily adopted the revised resolution - as 
well as the Omar Al-Safi resolution - and 
closed ranks behind its presentation to the 



IHRTF member A1 Kagan presented the main 
resolution on Israeli censorship at the 
second membership meeting on July 1, and in 
very reasoned tones spoke to its issues. 
Sever once again participated and tried to 
justify Israeli censorship by referring to 
its permanent state of war with the Arab 
countries. A highly dramatic moment in the 
debate came when Schwartz, not an ALA 
member, asked to address the meeting. She 
made an impassioned plea for the membership 
to pass the resolution and put pressure on 
her government to end these censorship 
practices. Incoming SRRT Action Council 
Coordinator, Stephen Stillwell, spoke in 
support of the resolution, as did SRRT 
members David Williams, Elaine Harger, Mark 
Rosenzweig, and others. The resolution 
passed by a wide majority.

When the resolution was presented to 
Council, it was hard to be optimistic given 
that body's stance a year ago. The Omar Al- 
Safi resolution passed easily, however, and 
when the main resolution was considered, 
councillor after councillor rose to speak in 
its support. The resolution was passed 
without significant dissent.

What happened to change things? A number of 
possible factors have to be considered. 
First, for two and a half years the IHRTF 
distributed information and background 
material on these issues, leaving little 
doubt about the fact of Israeli censorship 
policies. The Task Force sponsored programs 
challenging the Israeli government defenders 
to public debate and provoking controversy 
within ALA. Attempts by ALA leadership to 
exempt Israel from any criticism actually 
seems to have worked against them, 
generating concern among many members who 
may not have otherwise felt strongly about 
the issue. The Bush administration's face- 



personal use. The books published by these 
presses should be considered for purchase 
based on the press's reputation (as 





publication of Women's Voices in the 
Southern Oral History Program Collection, 
edited by Kathryn L. Nasstrom. The guide to 
the collection contains abstracts of over 
300 oral history interviews with southern 



two bibliographies in our series 
Contemporary Social Issues: a Bibliographic 
Series.

The main purpose of our bibliographic series 
is to provide very current information, in 
an inexpensive format, on current topics of 
social concern. The bibliographies present 
a variety of viewpoints on the topic; 
however, we particularly search out 





Yet, despite the fact that nuclear processes 





from India, Vietnam, China, and South Africa 
begin the coverage of the Third World. The 
articles themselves are well-chosen for 
their coverage of the issues and 
readability. There are well done indices 
for each volume and a comprehensive one for 
the series.

A fiche copy of each volume comes with the 
print version. The fiche are clear and 
legible, although some of the photographs 
lose a little in being viewed as negatives. 
The fiche contains the indices.

— Stephen J. Stillwell, jr., Harvard 
University, Cambridge MA.
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